
St. Jude’s MCC Board of Direc:tors Meeting 
June 10, 2024 @5:00 p.m. 

 

Board Members in Attendance:  Carol Leininger, Judy Hill, John Lankford, Tim Corbett, Beth 
Hultberg, and Pastor John McLaughlin 

Board Member not in Attendance: Pama Hamlett 

Guest:  Pete Muenzen 

The meeting was called to order and opened in prayer by Pastor John McLaughlin at 5:00 p.m. 

 

Responsibilities and Action Items 

Agenda Approval:  A motion to approve the agenda as presented was made by John 
Lankford and seconded by Carol Leininger. Approved. 

Pastor’s Report:  Pastor John McLaughlin gave a detail report that included the following 

Worship Services 
• Attendance of in person on online services 
• Additional Facebook posts, ex. Donna, Sermon, Choir 

Congregational News 
• Soul Matters - personal spirituality and growth 
• Tables of 8 

NHC Endowment Fund 
• Mid-year Review:  Success stories of several individuals without shelter will be  
• Included 

Building Expansion & Safety updates  
• Waiting for the City of Wilmington to approve the water and drainage plan.  After 

receiving this approval, the Civil Engineer will then produce a new site plan. 
• A motion was made by Tim Corbett and seconded by Carol Leininger to hire the 

services of PRA Cleaning Services for church cleaning.   
• Moving forward with improvements of the dining area with new ceiling and painting 
• The Pastor’s Report was approved as presented. 

 

 



Fun Raising report 

• John Landford reported that approximately $1500.00 was raised by the recent  
Shrimp-a-Roo. 

• Beth gave an update on the media fundraiser.   

 

ONGOING BUSINESS  

Feeding Ministry 
• An update on the Lunch Bag Program was given by Tim Corbett 
• An update of the Hot Breakfast Shower Program was given by Pastor John 
• An update of the Pantry Program was given by Pastor John 

Expansion update 
• See building and grounds above 

Mid-Year Congregational Meeting  
• July 21st 
• First -half 2024 financial update 
• Board of Directors Election (3 positions) 
• Provide description of Board of Directors responsibilities and how to contact 

MCC Clergy Retreat 
• October 28- - November 8 
• In honor of PASTOR APPRECIATION MONTH (October) a fund raiser will be held to 

support the Pastor with some of the expenses of this retreat 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

Being no New Business, the meeting was adjourned and closed in prayer by Pastor John 
McLaughlin 

Submitted by Tim Corbett 

 

 

  

 


